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some of the ground penetrating studies would be jeopardized by closure
and decommissioning activities. He said, however, that he understood the
NRC position regarding closure and USGS would cooperate if site closure
activities became a reality.

Shaffner explained that the NRC staff felt that USGS activities could be
divided into those which were related to licensing and those that were
related to research. NRC is interested in bringing licensing studies to
a conclusion as rapidly as possible. Further, it is NRC's position that
research activities may cortinue at the site so long as they do not
jeopardize elements of site closure. An obvious question in this regard
related to the USGS tunnel. USGS plans to use the tunnel for research
for at least several years into the future. Fischer says however that
USGS has an agreement with the State that the State will take over the
responsibility for the tunnel (including decommissioning) after USGS no
longer needs it.

Finally we talked briefly about the status of the Tritium Higration
Study. Foster mentioned that progress has stalled because of lack of
success in ground water velocity studies. US Ecology's attempts to
characterize velrzity using borehole dilution techniques were
unsuccessful. USGS wants to use tracers but thus far US Ecology has been
unwilling to fund tracer tests to the level that USGS feals is necessary.
us gcology has offered $3,000 for the study. USGS feels it will take up
to $10,000.

No agreements, commitments, or conclusions other than those
discussed above resulted from this meeting.



